
 CCKC Board Minutes 
                                                  March 13,2023 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President, Paul Coleman, at the main 
clubhouse. 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, George Broecker, 
Bob Tollman, Denny Hartmann, Pete Leone, Barb Johnson, Bill and Mariann Lerch.  
Jerry Lis, Scott Jackson and Dennis Cronin. Alex Modic and Dan Christiansen were 
excused. 
 
MINUTES: 
Motion to accept the February minutes, was made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Pete 
Leone. The motion passes. 
 
 
FINANCIALS: 
We are still looking for a new treasurer. If anyone is interested in volunteering, please 
contact the CCKC office at 262-857-7200. The financials were sent out to the board 
members.  Our investments are suffering.  We need to be smart with our expenditures.  
All our bills are currently paid.   We are looking for a new credit card company.  More 
information to follow.  
 
RANGE REPORTS: 
 
Airgun: Alex Modic:  excused 
 
Archery: The winter league is over.    The banquet is scheduled for March 30. We had 
62 shooters, 20 new shooters.  Sundays are getting busier, depending on the weather.  
League shooters are coming out to practice.  Some local businesses are advertising for 
us.  Youth night will be held on April 21st (Friday night).  The Spring league will be 
starting soon.  The trails are passable, but the water is a little high.   New inserts are 
needed for the animal targets.  We’re looking at about 13 inserts and 2 replacement 
animals. More information will be coming. 
 
Rifle: Bob Tollman: Things are a bit slow.  The weather has been terrible.  The weather 
seems to have a direct effect on business.  We have added a few new memberships. 
  
Shotgun: Bill Lerch:  February was up 130% from last year.  The new 5 stand building 
and selling shot seem to help drive revenue.  We are looking for a new cashier.  If you 
know of anyone who is interested, please call the shotgun range at 262-857-2439.  The 
shot curtain needs to be repaired as soon as we get some dry weather.  



Black Powder: Dan Christiansen: (excused) The range is still closed.  We need a few 
more range officers to keep things going.  There was a tree down affecting the road. 
There are no signs of any unauthorized activity back there. 
 
Cowboy Range: George Broecker:  The range is still closed. The season opens in April. 
There has been no word from State Line as far as them removing their equipment from 
the range.  
 
Correspondence:  none 
 
Old Business: Discussion continues regarding fencing along the North border.  Survey 
bids are being taken.   New signs need to be posted along the North and East borders. 
 
New Business: There was a motion made by Pete Leone to cover new footings for 
targets at the rifle/pistol range, not to exceed $12,480. 2nd by Denny Hartmann.  This 
would include (4) 5x5 walkways and a new slab for the dumpsters. The motion passed. 
 
There was also a motion made by Pete Leone to cover concrete work at the shotgun 
range, not to exceed $4500.  2nd by Scott Jackson.  The motion passed.  
 
HRO’s need to have a count for the RO banquet at the next meeting, please.  
 
 
Membership stands at 2957. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Scott Jackson.  The motion passes. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:05. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary. 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 

 


